
His Majesty’s Inspectorate of Education - Inspections in Glasgow noted.  
 
3 There was submitted and noted a report by the Executive Director of 
Education Services regarding the outcomes and developments related to His 
Majesty’s Inspectorate of Education (HMIE) inspections in Glasgow primary, 
secondary, additional support for learning and early year establishments over the 
school session of 2023/24,  
 
(1) advising  
 

(a)  that following the COVID-19 pandemic, the Scottish Government had 
 announced that HMIE would resume inspections, and in Glasgow the 
 first inspections were held in September 2022; 

 
(b)   that schools either had a short model inspection based on 2 quality 

 indicators, or a full model inspection based on 4 quality indicators,  
 and that each school was attributed gradings based on the inspectors’ 
 findings on a 6-point scale; and  

 
(c)   of the support mechanisms for schools following information collated 

 from the inspections which highlighted areas of strength and areas for 
 development, but that overall, there was a very positive and sustained 
 picture of improvement in inspections across the city; and  

 
(2) detailing overall statistical information in relation to the inspections carried out. 
 
 


